BELL TOWER COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING:  MINUTES
Tuesday 30 April 2024
Attendees
Jonathan Dart
David Neale
Liz Hobbs
Richard Chandler
Sandie Gill
Barbara Kendall
Mark Ralph
Bob Murrant
Apologies: Pat Short, Jake Marin-Hanson.
Election of chair and vice-chair: David oversaw the election of the chair and vice-chair for the next year. Liz offered to stand as chair and Jonathan agreed to stand as vice-chair. There were no other nominations, and both were elected unopposed. Liz took the chair the remainder of the meeting.
Minutes of AGM
Minutes of the AGM on 26 March 2024 were accepted with the addition of the following item of AOB:
Parking area on land next to Barry Place: concerns about abandoned vehicles. This is private land and according to our council contacts its ownership is unknown, so the vehicles are likely to be parked legally. Barry Place residents have chosen not to join the area’s residents’ parking scheme. No further action is realistically possible.
Minutes of last meeting: Minutes of the committee meeting on 27 February 2024 were accepted.
Matters arising: Alex Berry, Swansea Road resident, has recently registered a Neighbourhood Watch scheme for the area. It was suggested that she should be invited to our next meeting – Liz to contact her through the NHW website.
AGM feedback
The meeting was well attended. Andrew Hartley, the headteacher designate of River Academy, gave a presentation on the new school. It was noted that the catchment area will be large, including Caversham and the Oxford Road area. Bob mentioned that New Hope youth workers will be visiting the school weekly. It would be a good idea to hold occasional meetings or events there and free hire could be available some evenings.
Gardening competition
The Richfield Garden Centre (recently renamed) are offering a £30 voucher as first prize. If we link to them on Facebook they will be willing to share the information. Flyer to be delivered in the first half of May with reminder in the June newsletter. We can selectively knock on doors in the time leading up to the judging in July. Richard agreed to act as contact for entries. Bob will be a judge again, Liz is looking for one more judge.
Street party preparations
Confirmed as Saturday 8 June from 1.00pm, road closure application made. Bob will contact Abi Ord to confirm what children’s activities New Hope/Greyfriars can support, particularly whether they can provide any face painters. Sandie will confirm the date with Bee and Andy at the Moderation. Last year’s band are available (David arranging this) and Jonathan is hoping to include a drumming performance. Gazebos: David has one, New Hope’s large dome is available (Bob will check), Richard can provide up to 4. Richard agreed to run the quiz.
Flood planning: David will send a draft of our current plan to council contacts for feedback.
Other council matters: None mentioned.
Future events
Possible summer treasure hunt. No others to add for now.
RNN
RNN as an organisation is currently dormant, just providing news and information and connecting groups virtually on request. RVA is going to need to find a new office in 2025 when the library moves to a new extension to the civic offices in Bridge Street.
Finance report: No change since the AGM. David will renew the public liability insurance before the street party if necessary.
Membership report 
Currently 18 members. We will need to think of incentives now that local businesses are not ina position to support a discount scheme.
Relations with other local businesses: No further news.
Neighbourhood News
Copy deadline 15 May. Street party advert/feature, AGM report (Jonathan), new committee, gardening competition reminder. David will ask Cristina again about a feature on the trapeze sessions at Phantom Brewery.
AOB
A door-to-door survey will be an agenda item for the next meeting (also related to engagement and recruitment of more members). David to look at possible methods in the meantime.
John Ennis is expected take over from Tony Page as lead councillor for transport.
Liz proposed a vote of thanks to Jonathan for his hard work as chairman for 9 years (unanimously agreed) and presented him with a book.
Next meeting: Tuesday 28 May 2024, 7.30pm at New Hope.
